TECUMSEH KIWANIS DISPATCH

April 2017

Chartered April 12, 1961

Diana Halstead, Pres. dianahalstead492yahoo.com Larry McCammon, Sec. larrymccammon@yahoo.com

Celebrating over 55 years of service Cindy Cooper, Treas. bigcin@aol.com

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and one community at a time.

Meeting every Wednesday at 6:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall of the Tecumseh United Methodist Church

April 22	Southwest Kiwanis-Pancake Feed & Silent Auction Lowman UMC 7-11am to benefit
	Sheldon Head Start and club scholarships

- April 25 Tecumseh Community Blood Drive Tecumseh Elem. Gym 3:30-6:30 379-5990 or bickfordm@usd450.net
- April 25 Kiwanis Club of Salina charter night
- May 6 Trash Pick Up along Hwy. 40 8am
- May 11 Kiwanis Division 11 family picnic 4:30-8:00pm Tecumseh Park Shelter House
- June 10 Trash Pick Up along Hwy. 40 8am
- Sept. 9 Trash Pick Up along Hwy. 40 8am

Tecumseh K	iwanis Speaker Schedule	Service Hours Report
Apr. 19 Lori	May 10 Scott	Since Oct. 2016 Kiwanis members have
Apr. 26 Dan	May 17 Bob J.	given 1,071 hours of meaningful service. Thanks everyone for all you do in
	May 24 Larry	the name of Kiwanis



Tecumseh Park Shelter

Feb. Pancake and Auction		
Income	\$2,912.01	
Expense	\$ 373.63	
Profit	\$2.538.38	

Tecumseh Community Park Shelter Dedication

It was standing room only for the official dedication of the new Tecumseh Park Shelter House on March 25, 2017. An estimated 200 community members turned out the see the completed shelter and enjoy a free lunch of pulled pork, with all the trimmings. Ken Ertl, master of ceremonies for the event, welcomed and thanked all who donated to the project. Special thanks went to Roy Malloy, Tecumseh Township supervisor for being the project manager. He did an outstanding job making sure all details, large and small were attended to, and that the shelter was completed according to plans. From start to finish the project took almost 2 years to complete at a total cost of around \$150,000.00 The Tecumseh Park Shelter will be a lasting legacy of cooperation between the Tecumseh Kiwanis Club, the Tecumseh Township, and the Tecumseh community.















